Mr. W. Harold Browne.
Basketball Coach.
University of Mebruska.
Lincoln. Nebraska.

Dear Harolds

I am just writing a letter comcerning our tentative basketball schedule for next year. I am wondering if it wouldn't be just as well, since there has been so much interest in our games at Lincoln, for you to play us at your place first next year, and have you come to us for the second game.

I believe that we have played for three years at Lincoln our second game in the playing season with you. We have drawn well and I believe that Kansas-Nebraska will draw pretty well any time we meet. You are getting your crowds educated so they will come out and see a basketball game most any time an attraction is put on that will warrant a lot of interest.

That would you say to our playing Nobraska at Lincoln on January 14, and Nebraska playing at lawrence, Kenses, on say February 14, or scaewhere around there? We prefer a mid-week date, but I believe you like Saturday night best there. Either the 15th or 14th, Friday or Saturday, would suit us fine.

I know that we are not permitted to arrange any sort of a schedule prior to the meeting of the Big Six Comference, but I thought if you would know that we desire to have Nebraska play at Lewrence for the second game next year it might help you in turning over a tentative schedule in your mind. I will appreciate your reaction. Would you drop me a line upon receipt of this and tell me what your ideas are?

Our examinations start on January 26 and end on February 2; then we have enrollment from February 6-7, inclusive, and classes begin on February 8th. Counting our Christmas vacation this takes a month out of our basketball season, and it is difficult to schedule game in continuity with about thirty days taken out.

With every good wish, I am

Very sincerely yours,